[image: image1.emf]  PERMANENT COUNCIL  

OEA/Ser.G

CP/SA.1836/12

22 February 2012
Original: Spanish
Record of the special meeting held on February 22, 2012 to receive the Minister of Foreign Affairs 

of the Republic of Guatemala, His Excellency Harold Caballeros

The Permanent Council held a special meeting to receive His Excellency Harold Caballeros, Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Guatemala. The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti, and began at 10:16 a.m.
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Addressing the Permanent Council were Mr. José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General of the Organization of American States; Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti and Chair of the Permanent Council; and His Excellency Harold Caballeros, Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Guatemala.

In his address, Minister Caballeros reaffirmed his country's commitment to the inter-American system, as well as his Government's support for the Organization. He acknowledged the work being done to contribute to peace and security as well as to consolidate democracy in the Americas.  Continuing, the Minister explained that he wanted to visit the OAS at the start of his term in office representing a new government committed to the consolidation of peace, swift and effective justice, comprehensive security, and economic and social development for Guatemalans.

The full texts of the remarks delivered are included in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA 1836/12.
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